Dear Auxiliary Sisters and Brothers,
	As we start this year this is our year together, not mine alone. I want to thank everyone who attended installation. I’ll do my best to represent the Department of North Dakota as we all work together to accomplish this years’ goals. 
	I want to thank the West Fargo VFW & Auxiliary for hosting this years state convention. What a wonderful job you did to make this another successful convention. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]	I also want to thank Past Department President Sharol Paulson for being my installing officer as well as many thanks to Laurie Asmus for being my installing conductress and Lavonne Moss for being my installing assistant conductresses. 
	Keeping with my theme in mind “ Marching Forward to Serve and Honor Our Veterans” we all need to work together to care for and support those who are active duty and their families as well as our Veterans and their families. 
	Thank you to all who all accepted a chairmanship or an appointed office for this year. Your dedication and commitment is deeply appreciated. 
	Important dates to remember are:
		Fall training August 10th at the Gladstone, with council meeting starting at 8:30 am. With all the upcoming changes I hope to have as many attend as possible. Please note that with the additional information we are required to get out we will not be having joint training so that we can assure that you all have adequate time to get this information and ask questions as necessary.  	
		National President’s Visit will be August 28th – 30th in Fargo. Please watch for further information regarding this event. 
	Congratulations to Department Commander Dave Rice, I look forward to working together and having a successful year!
	Congratulations to Past Department President Wendy on her year. You did a great job representing the Department. 
	My special project this year is Wishes on Wings through the Fargo VA Hospital. 
	I look forward to seeing many of you in Orlando for National Convention.

Loyally,


Barbara Danielson
Department President
